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Principal’s Report
Wow another two weeks have absolutely flown by!

A big shout out to our swimmers who represented our school
at the Penrith Zone Swimming Carnival. We are always proud
of the manner in which our students participate to their best
with sportspersonship and respect being displayed in all their
activities. Well done to everyone!

There has been a lot of further work happening around our
school with the recarpeting now complete and painting
commencing today. Whilst it has been pretty tricky moving
classes to different locations we are really excited by these
improvements to our classrooms. Well done to our teachers
and our students for their flexibility and co-operation through
these works.

What a fantastic afternoon we shared with our Aboriginal and
Torres Strait Islander families in celebrating and sharing our
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Personalised Learning
Pathways and class work with their families. It was a lovely
afternoon with the focus being to strengthen and foster our
connections across our school community.

Well done to Year 3 and 5 for completing their NAPLAN over
the past week. As everything is online except Year 3 writing
the assessment now runs over a couple of weeks. Today our
students completed numeracy and we will have a couple of
catch up sessions now for students who were absent. This year
student results will come in a different format describing 4 levels
of achievement ranging from exceeding, strong, developing and
needs additional support. These will repace the bands from
previous years. With the movement of the assessments to

March, we expect parents to receive their child’s results earlier.
We will keep you updated on when to expect them.

We had an amazing turnout for our Stage 1 Open Classrooms.
Our students and teachers are so excited to share classroom
work and achievements with families, carers and friends.
Thanks for coming along. We look forward to having our
Kindergarten parents along in Week 11 on Tuesday April 4.

A big shout out to our staff who will be led by Mr Kristof through
their annual CPR training this week. It is fantastic how our staff
are so committed to their professional learning and we thank
them for their work in this area.

We are looking forward to celebrating Harmony Day this Friday.
We look forward to pulling out all the orange clothes and
coming along to champion the theme :”Everyone Belongs!” .
This is such an important theme recognising the diversity of our
school, as well as our local and broader community. This day
is about accepting and celebrating difference! We will be having
our whole school photo on Friday so we are looking forward to
showing our school harmony in this photo!

Saturday will see the school having a polling booth for the NSW
State Election. Make sure you come along and support our
P&C with their BBQ- offer to fry some bacon or sizzle a sausage
but also be sure to make a purchase at both the BBQ and
our Year 6 lolly stall. Thanks to everyone for their efforts on a
Saturday to show our pride in our school as well as raise some
funds to support both our P&C and Year 6 initiatives.

Next week will see our second Principal’s Assembly for the
year. Please make sure all Award Booklets are presented at
school prior to this Friday March 24. I look forward to seeing
our 2023 Student Council having their badges presented at this
time.
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A lots of events coming up so make sure you have the dates in
your diary!

Wednesday March 29 for our Year 1 to Penrith Lakes Excursion

Thursday March 30 for our Parent Teacher Interviews
Friday March 31 for our Year 2 to Penrith Lakes
Excursion
Tuesday April 4 for our April P&C meeting in the School
Administration at 7pm.
Wednesday April 5 for our Stage 2 and 3 PSSA Cricket
Gala Day
Thursday April 6 for our Easter Hat Parade

A lot of excitement to finish the term!

Adam Wynn
Principal

Current Notes
Please follow the links to all current notes and please note
their closing date. Please ensure you put your child’s full name
and class on all notes.

Event Date Closing Date

Reading Eggs 2023 – for all students

Mathletics 2023-for all students

NAPLAN Information – Year 3 & 5 students Wed 15/03/23
& Mon 27/03/23

Stage 3 Dubbo/Bathurst Camp Excursion Mon 6-9/11/23

A deposit of $100 will be required by Tuesday 14th March,
2023. Deposits are non-refundable as student numbers will be
confirmed with the bus company on this day. Please be aware,
we will confirm the final cost and update the instalment plan
below once we have finalised accommodation and activities:

Payment ID Payment

Amount

Payment Due

Deposit
(Non-refundable)

$100 Tuesday 14th March,
2023

Payment 2 TBA TBA

Payment 3 TBA TBA

Payment 4 TBA TBA

Final Payment TBA TBA

Please note:

For any above Excursion/Incursion Notes attached, ALL Notes
must be returned by the return date of the note for the purpose
of Risk Management, confirming numbers with Venues/
Performers and payments received.

Online Payments cannot be made after the return date of the
note. Only Cash will be accepted after the return date, as long
as the note has been returned on time.

REFUNDS are not possible after the return/closing date as all
above Excursions/Incursions are priced and planned to include
all students.

Harmony Day – this Friday 24/03/23
Harmony Day this year will be held this Friday
24th March. Harmony Day is about
inclusiveness, respect and belonging for all
Australians, regardless of cultural or linguistic
background, united by a set of core
Australian values. All students will be invited to wear orange on
the day and will take part in a number of activities that support
the Harmony Day philosophy. Traditionally, orange signifies
social communication and meaningful conversations. It also
relates to the freedom of ideas and encouragement of mutual
respect.

Daniel Attard
Event Coordinator

Assembly
Class led assemblies are back!

This year, each class will have an opportunity to lead assembly
and present an item to the school community. These
assemblies will be held in the school hall and community
members are welcome to join as audience members. Our first
assembly will be held this Friday 24th March and will be hosted
by HOLOCENE class.

As it has been a while since we have been able to host K-2
and 3-6 assemblies, here are a few reminders. K-2 and 3-6
assemblies will be held in the school hall on Friday mornings
beginning at 9.30am. These assemblies are student led and
provide opportunity for recognition of exemplary class work,
work ethic or behaviour. The class that hosts assembly will also
present an item. Entry/exit to the hall for assemblies should
be made through the front glass doors of the hall. Principal's
Assemblies will still be held on the astro turf in Area 4 on the
Friday of the 5th and 10th week of term.

Looking forward to celebrating student success,

Felicity Nelson
Assembly Coordinator

Parent Teacher Interviews!
Each family should have received an email
last week regarding Parent-Teacher
interviews, which will be held in Week 10,
on Thursday evening.

Don’t forget to follow the link on the letter and select an
interview time with your child’s classroom teacher. If you are
experiencing difficulty when booking, please contact the office
for assistance.

Casey Hetherington
Parent-Teacher Interview Coordinator
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Easter Hat Parade

Pop this date in your calendar!

We are looking forward to celebrating Easter with all our
families. Children from Kindergarten-Year 6 are invited to make
an Easter Hat for the parade!

Looking forward to seeing some wonderful designs and all of
our school community.

Casey Hetherington
Easter Committee

READING EGGS 2023

SCHOOL AND HOME PROGRAM

Cambridge Gardens Public School will be continuing to utilise
the Reading Eggs program in 2023. Reading Eggs is a learning
resource that supports your child’s reading journey with
carefully designed online reading games and activities that are
easy to follow, self-paced, and highly engaging for children. It
can be used by you and your child at home as well as by
your child and their teacher at school.

This year, the cost of Reading Eggs will be $20. The program
allows students to access their account from anywhere
and use different devices including tablets/iPads etc.
Payment can be made online via the school website “Make a
Payment” tab.

Ruth Rau
Reading Eggs Coordinator

Game Changer Challenge
This year five of our students will be competing in the Game
Changer Challenge. This is a competition where students work
together to research past designs and technology in order to
invent or innovate current technology to address a problem that
effects our local community in a sustainable and impactful way.
Our Game Changer team consists of Stephanie Pearce and
Hayley Mackie from Year 6, Ethan Robinson from Year 5 and
David McMillan and Eva Sylvester from Year 4. These students
have identified traffic congestion and air pollution in Penrith as
a local community problem and minimising waste at school
as a school community problem. They are currently working
together in the research phase of the competition and in the
coming weeks will be creating a 2 minute video showcasing
their research and possible solutions to these problems. Look
out for more updates in coming newsletters!

James Kristof
Coordinating teacher

Animals on School Grounds
A reminder to our school community. It is a
Department of Education policy that dogs
are NOT permitted on school grounds, this
includes having your dog on a leash. Please
refrain from bringing your dog while waiting
for students in the afternoon. We appreciate
your understanding and support regarding this.

Thanks,

Casey Hetherington
Assistant Principal

REMINDER: Year 6 Parents - Year 7 2024
Enrolment Process is now open!

To enrol your child in Year 7 for 2024, you will need to complete
an Expression of Interest for Year 6 to Year 7 transition. The
Expression of Interest (EOI) lets you indicate which school(s)
you would like your child to attend in Year 7. The EOI process
is now available online. CLICK HERE OR go to our school
website then click on the enrolment tab at the top of the page.

The online process will guide you through your options and
collect the information required to make the process as smooth
as possible. Please note: The expression of interest closes
on 31 March 2023. Please make sure you complete and submit
the expression of interest before that date.
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If you require any clarification regarding the enrolment process,
please contact Mr Hunter on 02 4730 1201.

Beau Hunter
Year 6-7 Coordinator

NAPLAN 2023
A big thank you and congratulations to all our Year 3 and
5 students and teachers for their participation in the 2023
NAPLAN Assessments. Today saw our students complete the
last assessment – Numeracy!

There will be catch up sessions held tomorrow for those
students absent.

Warm regards,

Beau Hunter and Casey Hetherington
NAPLAN Co-ordinators

Stage 1 Meet the Teacher/Open
Classrooms

How wonderful it was to have so many of our Stage 1 parents
and families join us for last week's open classrooms/meet the
teacher. Our students absolutely loved showcasing their
classrooms and artworks, reading to their parents and their
favourite part of course - enjoying an ice block with their
families! It's fantastic to see our families really engaging in the
school and community life here at Cambridge Gardens. These
opportunities foster home-school connections and an overall
increased sense of engagement in our student's learning. We
look forward to future opportunities to have you back in our
classrooms!

Kind Regards,

Alanna Vella
Relieving Assistant Principal - Stage 1

Stage 2 Meet the Teacher/Open Day!
Thank you to all the families who visited Stage Two for their
open day in Week 7! With over 110 family members attending, it
is safe to say it was a great success. The children loved making
their Dream Jars with family members and they are proudly
displayed in our rooms. The morning tea was relaxing and we
can’t wait to welcome everyone again next term.

Stage 2 Team

Zone Swimming Carnival
On Wednesday 8th March, 18 of our students competed in the
Zone Swimming Carnival at Penrith Ripples Leisure Centre. It
was fantastic to see a large turnout of parents and supporters
for our students with there being no covid restrictions this
year, they really helped to create a supportive and exciting
atmosphere for our swimmers.

I’d like to congratulate all of our students who attended the
carnival who represented Cambridge Gardens Public School

with pride and got the best zone swimming results we’ve had
for many years. Special congratulations goes to our Junior
Boys 4 x 50m Freestyle relay team, Blake Miller, Sebastian
Tushuizen, Carter Bryant and Ashton Jensen, who finished 2nd
and to our Senior Boys 4 x 50m Freestyle relay team, Jackson
Smith, Lachlan Noonan, Kenneth Tushuizen and Henry
McDowell, who finished 1st and have qualified for the Sydney
West Swimming Carnival on Friday 24th March at Sydney
Olympic Park. Another big congratulations goes to Kenneth
Tushuizen who finished 2nd in the Senior Boys 50m Backstroke
and 3rd in the 12 Years Boys 50m Freestyle events and also to
Blake Miller who finished 1st in the Junior Boys 50m Backstroke
event and Hayley Faull who finished 1st in the 11 Years Girls
50m Backstroke event. Kenneth, Blake and Hayley have
qualified for these individual events at the Sydney West
Carnival. A final congratulations to Sebastian Tushuizen who
finished 2nd in the Junior Boys 4 x 50m Individual Medley at the
Zone Carnival.

The team spirit displayed by all of the students who attended
was excellent! A special thanks to Mrs Hetherington for being
our team manager at the carnival and thanks again to all the
spectators who attended to show support to our students!

Mr James Kristof
Swimming Coordinator

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander PLP
Afternoon

The Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students and parents
were invited to attend an afternoon BBQ and allotted time slots
to complete their child’s Personalised Learning Pathway on
Tuesday 14th March 2023. Personalised Learning Pathways
are developed to ensure Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander
students and their families are actively engaged in meaningful
planning and decision-making in education. PLP conversations
are of great importance as they identify and strengthen shared
understandings of aspirational goals, expectations and
responsibilities. The afternoon was relaxing and engaging as
the parents and students participated in games, an interview
with their classroom teacher and a sausage sizzle. A sense of
community involvement and fun was experienced by all who
attended.
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Rose Antonelli
Assistant
Principal

Kelly Koerts

SLSO for Aboriginal and

Torres Strait Islander
Students

Active Play
Through active play, we create opportunities for our students
to engage and experience activities working closely with our
staff. These activities help promote our students to support
each other, contribute to their successes with learning new and
exciting things, foster a safe and fun environment, as well as
create new friendships along the way. We are lucky enough
to have our SLSO’s run an activity each during play times.
These include lego club with Miss Robinson, ball toss with Mr
Bale, computer club with Mr Sargeant, handball with Mrs Smith,
outdoor art with Miss Kinnish and sandpit fun with Mrs Ivimey.
This week, Miss Kinnish’s outdoor art club has focused on
spreading kindness. This was done by our creative students
decorating pebbles with paint and sharing kind messages on
them. This year we are working on spreading kindness as a
school, as well as being kind to ourselves. During this activity,
they brainstormed ways we could do this and what messages
would be best to share. We hope students find these messages
around the school and continue to spread the kindness.

Ashleigh Kinnish
SLSO

Library News
It has been wonderful to see the excitement and interest in
all children as they attend library lessons, explore new library
books and borrow books that interest them.

Unfortunately, some library lessons have and will continue to
see disruptions until the end of the term. The library space has
been and will continue to be utilised for Naplan and classroom
spaces while various classrooms are being re-carpeted and
re-painted. I would like to thank all students for their patience
and ability to adjust to all the changes during this term. Some
classes have been fortunate enough to be able to utilise the
library and borrow while others have had their library lessons
in their classroom. Please continue to encourage your child to
bring their library bag to continue borrowing and to increase
their love of reading.

Due to timetable adjustments some class library days have
changed. Please see the new weekly schedule below.

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Byzantine Dynasty Triassic Saxon Renaissance

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Babylon Holocene Krakatoa Vikings

Aztec Neolithic

Waterloo Humanity

Apollo Willandra

Pompeii

There will be no library lessons in Week 10 (27th March to 31st
March) due to curriculum planning days. Children may keep
their library books for an extra week before returning them.

Please encourage your child to log in and join up to the
Premier’s Reading Challenge. Rules and log in details can be
found on the PRC website. To sign up for this, your child
will need to utilise their school portal log in. If they need to
assistance in remembering this, please ask their class teacher
or Mrs Antonelli for their Log in and password.

You can log in to the PRC website to add books you have read
to your Student Reading Record using your PRC account.

In order to complete the Challenge, students are required to
read the following number of books:

Challenge

level

Number

of

books

you

must

read

Minimum

number

of PRC

books

Maximum

number

of

Personal

Choice

books

PRC

booklists

you can

read

from

K-2 30 20 10 K-2, 3-4,
5-6

3-4 20 10 10 3-4, 5-6,
7-9

5-6 20 10 10 5-6, 7-9

Please contact Mrs Rose Antonelli if you have any queries about
your PRC account or the Premier's Reading Challenge that are
not answered in the PRC knowledge base.

Children who complete the challenge at home will receive a
class award and their names will be appear in the school
newsletter complimenting them for their efforts.

Regards

Rose Antonelli
Assistant Principal – Early Stage 1 and Librarian
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Live Life Well

Alanna Vella
Live Life Well at School Coordinator

P & C News

Our next P&C Meeting

Our next P&C meeting will be held Tuesday 4th April 2023
at 7pm in the staffroom.

Everyone is welcome to join the P&C. You don’t need to have
a position in the P&C you can just come along for a drink and
a chat about all things P&C for 2023. We are still looking for a
secretary. If you are interested, please get in touch.

Mr Wood has organised that the owner and manager for the
new canteen company will be attending our next P&C meeting.
He is there to listen and respond to any issues, suggestions or
concerns you may have in regard to the canteen.

I urge you, if you have anything you’d like to say or find out,
please attend. It’s your chance to have your voice heard.

Meeting start is 7pm on Tuesday 4th April, in the school
staffroom. ** You do not have to stay for the entirety of the
meeting and may be excused after the canteen manager
speaks if that suits you.

The last few weeks has seen lots of planning and organising
within the P&C. Our P&C team have finalised the fundraisers
for this year and have many exciting things to come! We are
excited for the remainder of the term where we will have a
number of events.

The P&C have set a long term goal for funds to go towards
the re-surfacing of the back cola. This is a large cost so will
be a long-term goal. We have some wonderful members of the
committee who are applying for grants to help reach the goal
sooner. We will keep you updated with the details of how things
are going as it develops.

P&C held another uniform pop up shop on Friday 10th March
which was a great success. If you have uniforms to donate,
please contact the P&C Facebook page to arrange to collect
the uniforms.

EASTER DONUT FUNDRAISER

You only have 1 week to order so get those orders in quick!!

Remember to ask family, neighbours, and friends.

https://myschoolconnect.com.au/

Order your donuts and collect the morning of the easter Hat
parade. Stay after the parade for morning tea with your family
and enjoy your donuts for morning tea.
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HELPERS NEEDED!!

We are seeking your support with our Election Day BBQ on
Saturday 25th March 2023. We are in need of BBQ cooks &
food servers. No contribution is too small, and we appreciate
any time you can spare on the day. Time slots are as little as
1.5 hours.

Please follow the link below for more details and to sign up to
help out.

https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/76702940684457
0053/false

Any questions, please let us know.

Thanks in advance!

Uniform Sales and Donations

If you have uniforms that you would like to donate, please
contact the P&C Facebook page so we can arrange to collect
the uniforms from you. If you need uniforms, please contact the
P&C through the Facebook page and we will arrange to get
uniforms to you or visit the next pop-up stall.

Shirts & Shorts $5.00ea
Dresses, track – pants, Jumpers, and Jackets $10.00ea
Microfibre Jackets and Pants $20.00ea
Bucket Hats $5.00ea

Contact Us

P&C are more than happy to discuss matters pertaining to
the P&C. Please get in touch via Facebook or email
cambridgegardenspublicschoolpandcaffiliate.org.au and we
will get back to you as soon as possible. For all matters
pertaining to school business, please discuss with the school
via telephone or direct message on Facebook.

Katy
On behalf of the P&C
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Canteen – Kids Pantry Canteens
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Uniforms – Back to Basics Go4Fun Programs

Calendar Events

2023

23.03.2023 Clean Up Australia Day
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24.03.2023 Harmony Day – All Students are invited to
wear orange.

24.03.2023 Award Booklets Due for the Term 1 Week 10
Principal’s Assembly. Booklets are to be given
to class teachers to add to the recipient list.

24.03.2023 Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by Class
Holocene in the Hall

24.03.2023 Sydney West Swimming Carnival

25.03.2023 Election Day BBQ-P&C & Year 6 Lolly Stall
fundraiser

29.03.2023 Penrith Lakes Safari – Year 1 Excursion

31.03.2023 Penrith Lakes Safari – Year 2 Excursion

31.03.2023 Principal’s Assembly Term 1 Week 10 –
9:30am enter via Gate A, held in Area 4 on the
Artificial Grassed Area. All are welcome to
attend.

04.04.2023 Kindergarten – Meet the Teacher Open
Classrooms 2:15pm – 3pm details to come.

06.04.2023 Easter Hat Parade Day – details to come

06.04.2023 Last Day of Term 1 – Staff & Students

24.04.2023 Staff Development Day – Staff only

25.04.2023 Public Holiday – Anzac Day

26.04.2023 Term 2 Commences – All students return to
school

05.05.2023 Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by Class Aztec
in the Hall at 9:30am

12.05.2023 Pop Up Mother’s Day Stall – P & C

12.05.2023 Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by Class
Krakatoa in the Hall at 9:30am

15.05.2023 International Family Day

19.05.2023 Award Booklets Due for the Term 2 Week 5
Principal’s Assembly. Booklets are to be given
to class teachers to add to the recipient list.

19.05.2023 Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by Class
Pompeii in the hall at 9:30am

26.05.2023 Principal’s Assembly Term 2 Week 5 –
9:30am enter via Gate A, held in Area 4 on the
Artificial Grassed Area. All are welcome to
attend.

02.06.2023 Snail Trail – Year 6 Fundraiser

09.06.2023 Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by Class
Renaissance in the hall at 9:30am

16.06.2023 Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by Class
Vikings in the hall at 9:30am

23.06.2023 Award Booklets Due for the Term 2 Week 10
Principal’s Assembly. Booklets are to be given
to class teachers to add to the recipient list.

23.06.2023 Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by Class
Humanity in the hall at 9:30am

29.06.2023 P&C Glow Party

30.06.2023 Principal’s Assembly Term 2 Week 10 –
9:30am enter via Gate A, held in Area 4 on the
Artificial Grassed Area. All are welcome to
attend.

30.06.2023 Last Day of Term 2

17.07.2023 Staff Development Day – Staff only

18.07.2023 Term 3 Commences – All student’s return to
school

21/07/
2023

Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by Class Saxon
in the hall at 9:30am

04.08.2023 Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by Class
Dynasty in the hall at 9:30am

08.08.2023 Pyjama and Bad Hair Day – P & C

11.08.2023 Award Booklets Due for the Term 3 Week 5
Principal’s Assembly. Booklets are to be given
to class teachers to add to the recipient list.

18.08.2023 Principal’s Assembly Term 3 Week 5 –
9:30am enter via Gate A, held in Area 4 on the
Artificial Grassed Area. All are welcome to
attend.

25.08.2023 Book Week Dress Up Day

26.08.2023 Bunnings BBQ – Year 6 Fundraiser

01.09.2023 Pop Up Father’s Day Stall – P & C

01.09.2023 Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by Class Apollo
in the hall at 9:30am

08.09.2023 Years 3-6 Assembly - Hosted by Class
Byzantine in the hall at 9:30am

15.09.2023 Award Booklets Due for the Term 3 Week 10
Principal’s Assembly. Booklets are to be given
to class teachers to add to the recipient list.

22.09.2023 Principal’s Assembly Term 3 Week 10 –
9:30am enter via Gate A, held in Area 4 on the
Artificial Grassed Area. All are welcome to
attend.

22.09.2023 Colour Run – P & C Fundraiser

22.09.2023 Last Day of Term 3

09.10.2023 Term 4 Commences – All Staff & Students
return to school

20.10.2023 Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by Class
Babylon in the hall at 9:30am

27.10.2023 Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by Class
Triassic in the hall at 9:30am

03.11.2023 Award Booklets Due for the Term 4 Week 5
Principal’s Assembly. Booklets are to be given
to class teachers to add to the recipient list.
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03.11.2023 Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by Class
Willandra in the hall at 9:30am

10.11.2023 Principal’s Assembly Term 4 Week 5 –
9:30am enter via Gate A, held in Area 4 on the
Artificial Grassed Area. All are welcome to
attend.

15.11.2023 Year 6 Fun Day

17.11.2023 Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by Class
Neolithic in the hall at 9:30am

0.12.2023 Award Booklets Due for the final Principal’s
Assembly for 2023. Booklets are to be given
to class teachers to add to the recipient list.

01.12.2023 Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by Class
Waterloo in the hall at 9:30am

06.12.2023 Christmas Picnic

08.12.2023 Final Principal’s Assembly for 2023 - 9:30am
enter via Gate A, held in Area 4 on the Artificial
Grassed Area. All are welcome to attend.

12.12.2023 Christmas Coin Day Count Off-Dress Up – P &
C

13.12.2023 Presentation Day

15.12.2023 Last Day of Term 4 – Students only

18.12.2023 Staff Development Day – Staff only

19.12.2023 Staff Development Day – Staff only

Privacy Policy | Cookie Policy
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